Minutes - Annual Meeting of the Hogback Preservation Commission




  5 p.m. Monday, March 13, 2017



Marlboro, Vermont Town Office
Call to Order:  5:14pm
Present:  Ed Metcalfe, Sarah Grant, Christine Colella, Malcolm Moore, Michael Purcell
Absent:  David Elliott

Guest:  Diana Todd, for HMCA
Review of Agenda

Approval of regular meeting minutes (1/9/17) – did not review
Reports

HPC Chair’s Report:  

· See things covered in HMCA Report

· Had approved a trial grooming for fat biking north of Route 9, but there was never enough snow to do the grooming.  If this is to happen next year, it will come up as new business for approval.

· There was no problem with snowmobiles at Hogback last winter.
HMCA Report:  Diana had emailed the report in advance.  

· Connor Hunt’s report: No Ticks!  Perhaps due to higher elevation?
· Molly Stark State Park timber harvest:  It was an interesting overview.

One objective is to increase the population of Snow Shoe Hares

Hare needs 3 types habitat:  
· early successional (clear cut opening 5-7 acres), 
· mature forest, and conduit forest.  
· They pick trees to harvest and area.
SVNHM Report: Not much to report.  

· SVNHM held an open house on President’s Day weekend.  

· Michael Clough hosted a tracking hike as part of the afternoon fun. 
Old Business
· Biodiversity study – no action, but there’s a plan to reactivate the committee
· Historic buildings disposition – no action recently.  Still too early to drive and review.  When the weather breaks can review. 

New Business
· Membership on HPC
· Mike Purcell and Christine would like to be re-appointed to another term
· There’s one vacancy on HPC, for a Marlboro resident
· Election of Officers
· Chairman:  Michael Purcell
· Vice-chairman:  Malcolm Moore
· Rules of Procedure

· Malcolm moved to re-adopt the Rules of Procedure; 2nd by Sarah

· No discussion, approved unanimously

· Discussed various changes to the Rules of Procedure.

· Discussion of number of members, discussion of electronic voting, discussion of member participation by remote audio and video (“Go To Meeting”).

  Malcolm will draft proposed revisions to the Rules of Procedure, and will send them to members by email.  Proposed revisions to be voted in the May meeting.

· Tbars:  

· Diana described the collection of T-bars and retractors in the Quonset hut. She said an HMCA member had asked to have one, perhaps in exchange for a $ donation.

· Ed made motion for Michael to go to selectboard to recommend donation of T-bars and retractors to HMCA for their disposal & use.  Second by Christine.

· Motion passed 4:1

· Regardless of what selectboard decides, T-bars and retractors should be moved to Benedict Cottage
Adjourned at 6:50pm 
Next Meeting:  May 8, 2017 
